

## STATE OF MAINE BOARD OF LICENSURE IN MEDICINE 137 STATE HOUSE STATION AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333-0137

Maroulla S. Gleaton, MD

Timothy E. Terranova

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

April 10, 2024

Sent Via Email

Milind Gadgil, MD

Re: Notice of Suspension of Medical License (MDE26233)

Dear Dr. Gadgil:

This letter is to advise you that on April 9, 2024, the Maine Board of Licensure in Medicine (BOLIM) received notification that the Maryland State Board of Physicians issued an Order ("Order") effective April 3, 2024, that suspended your medical license in Maryland.

On June 22, 2022, you were issued a Maine medical license (MD26233) pursuant to an application through the Interstate Medical Licensure Compact (IMLC). On January 31, 2023, your Maine medical license was converted to an emeritus license per your request. Pursuant to Board rules, you are not authorized to practice medicine, prescribe medication, or delegate medical acts for patients located in Maine when you hold an emeritus license.

As required by 32 M.R.S. § 18511, your Maine medical license is automatically and immediately suspended without further action necessary by the Board for 90 days from the entry of the order by the Maryland State Board of Physicians. As a result, your Maine emeritus license is suspended until July 3, 2024.

Please note that you will not be eligible to renew you Maine license when it expires on August 31, 2024. If you are interested in maintaining a Maine license you would need to go through the initial licensure process. Information for applying can be found at <a href="https://www.maine.gov/md/licensure/md-license">https://www.maine.gov/md/licensure/md-license</a>.

Sincerely,

Timothy Terranova Executive Director

OFFICE LOCATION: 161 CAPITOL STREET, AUGUSTA, ME

PHONE: (207) 287-3601 www.maine.gov/md FAX: (207) 287-6590